                                   Lenox Community Center
                                             Board Meeting

                                             April 17, 2019

                                                    6:0 0pm

Attendance:  Shari Gaherty, Jen Picard, Rose Casey, Tony Patella-Chairperson, Kim Graham-Director, Darlene –Assistant Director, Francie Sorrentino.

Acceptance of Minutes:  Minutes of March 20th, 2019 are accepted- Rose/Jen.

Public Comment:  NONE

Youth Services:  Happy to be able to go outside!  We welcome Caroline Halpin to the Center Staff- Kids are adjusting well to new faces.

April Vacation:  Tuesday was “let’s build it”- Kids had fun building a tower from Index cards, a bridge from Lego’s and their own structure out of jelly beans to end the day.  When the kids have the chance to get out side they enjoy- kickball, soccer, and draw with chalk.  Visiting Hancock Shaker Village is always something the kids look forward to.  Thursday will be “Twins” day along with the kids making their own Animal Crackers in honor of National Animal Cracker Day.  Friday is Community Helper’s Day- Camp kids will be working around the Center, picking up trash and planting new plants.  Also added to the day will be nature crafts and a few things to celebrate Easter.  
After school staff at the Center is participating in a staff enrichment month this month.  Each staff chooses a certain enrichment to partake with the kids on their assigned day.  The kids are enjoying this and it changes up the enrichment with Amanda with new faces and crafts. 

Walking Club with Caroline Halpin and Amanda is new this month.  Our rainy Berkshires do not let us get out as often as hoped…we hope to run this again after April break.

Chess, Clay and Cloth, Berkshire Humane Society (back by popular demand) remain to be popular with the kids.  Songwriting is another new class being offered Matt Maffuccio is teaching this class which demonstrates writing skills and how you can put your words to music.  Each kid participating in the class wrote their own song, and either sang it or Matt sang it himself, a lot of fun. 

T-Ball and Coaches Pitch – Sign ups= the total number of kids signed up for the season is 44 with 10 coaches.  The season will be May 4th through June 22.

Guys Night Out will be on April 19th from 6-7:30.  This month’s night out will be outside on the Center courts with pizza. Amanda is hoping that the change in venue will get more people to sign up.

Egg Scramble will be April 20th at 11:00 in Lilac Park…if it is raining it will be held at the Center.

Community Garden:  Amanda is hoping the Garden the Center has will add an intergenerational touch to the garden and the community.  Our bed will work alongside the summer camp and Council on Aging volunteers that sign up through us.  

New Classes” For the month of May we have a few new classes coming to the Center as well as some previous ones.  Classes offered during the month will be Clay and Cloth, Chess, Self Defense with Hillery Maxmillian and Dungeons and Dragons with Evan.

Summer Camp:  Weekly themes and field trips are out for the camp season.  Registration is open until May 24th.  Hopefully it is a great summer!

Senior Services Report:  The Landing at Laurel Lake is providing the luncheon this Tuesday.  They offered Lasagna, bread, salad, and Key line pie.  There are 60 seniors signed up and we have a waiting list started.  Frankie’s will be bringing the meal for May.

Kim was able to get 2 younger students to fill the smart phone tutoring appointment slots for April. 

The Casino trip to the Springfield MGM was a great outing.  The van was full with 13 people and Sue.  Several folks left with extra cash.  The free play and food card was great for them.
Tuesday’s Topic- “Here’s to your Health” series starts next week. Physical Therapist Trevor Marcotte has been added to the docket to round out the four weeks.  He will speak about dizziness, balance and fall prevention.  The other topics include current trends to diabetes care (Susan Shapiro from Lenox Village Pharmacy) osterparthritis and the latest technologies in joint replacement (Dr. Daniel Sage, Berkshire Orthopedics) and tips and tools for healthy living (Dr. Mark Liponis from Stoneover health and Wellness). 

A Chef from Elder Services kitchen will come to our Community meal on Monday to meet the regular attendees, help the volunteers serve and bring a special dessert.  They are visiting all the Meal sites to “give a face” to the meal preparations, and answer questions.

Attorney Shawn Leary will be our volunteer attorney this month on the 25th.  Her schedule is full with 4 appointments.

Sue had a great group of 9 seniors last week making the torn tissue Easter eggs- they came out beautifully, and everyone was pleased with their creations.  

A trip to Hildene (Robert Lincoln’s home) in Manchester, VT is planned for June 6th.  It has been widely publicized as we are taking a small coach bus that seats 32 people.  Sue is happy that there are 21 folks signed dup to go with several weeks to go before the deadline on May 20th.  The $60.00 fee includes the transportation, luncheon buffet and admission to the house, property, Pullman car and goat farm.  We will be going during the “Celebration of Peonies” so the gardens should be beautiful.  

Sue continues to make Home visits and will be bringing Caroline along with her to visits.  Caroline also went with Sue to the monthly nutrition meeting at Elder Services.  We all participated in a sensitivity training to feel what it is like to suffer from hearing and vision loss and arthritis.  It was an interesting exercise, and we are talking about having the facilitators come to the Center and present it to our meal site volunteers. 

The van took 7 folks to the Super Wal-Mart in North Adams to give the regular shoppers a variety.  

We served 130 Congregate Meals in March….this is a big increase.

Program Coordinator Report:  Amanda and Darlene attend the BCC Job Fair.  Unfortunately, the fair was not well attended by BCC students or perspective applicants for our vacancies, needed here at the Center, re: Lifeguard, Part-time Seasonal Summer Maintenance Position and After School Staff for September. 

Senior Programs: Age Friendly Berkshires Steering Committee- No new updates.  Berkshire Elder Care Network Meetings – Did not attend April meeting.  Topic did not pertain to what we offer.  Darlene hopes to bring Caroline to May’s meeting to introduce her.  It will be a great way for her to network and learn more about senior services. 

Friday Movies:  April 19th – Bohemian Rhapsody, the story of Queen and Freddie Murcury.  This movie is over 2 hours so we will start at 12:30 and will plan for a larger crowd.  May 17th movie will be The Greatest Showman.  This runs for 1 hour and 46 minutes and is inspired by the imagination of P. T. Barnum, celebrates the birth of show business and tells of a visionary who rose from nothing to create a spectacle that became a worldwide sensation. 

Upcoming senior events/programs:  April 8th – Meet the Candidates coffee hour:  Marybeth Mitts, Michael Feder and Max Scherff all candidates for Lenox Select board.  The event went well with 35 people attending.  May 20th-State of the State coffee hour with Rep. Pignatelli Smitty will be speaking about legislative priorities for the upcoming legislative sessions as well as the filed and co-sponsored bills.  June:  Beekeeper- our environment and the effects our development and agriculture has had on the sustainability of our plant systems and food systems- honey bees role challenges they face.  Talking with Jeanne Davis with Northern Berkshire Beekeepers, instead of charging us a fee she would like us to donate to the Bennington County Beekeepers Club. 

Tuesday Topics:  May 21- Cherly Hutto- Coaching for Caregivers:  Taking care of themselves.  May 28th- Ruth Bass, book author, Berkshire Eagle columnist will talk about the 1950’s – Where Were You?  How women’s lives have changed over the years.
Programs:  Game Night- Caroline will start this back up in September.  Chair Yoga – May 10th from 11:30 to Noon, Dolores Mannix before community lunch, there will be no early Bingo.  Berkshire Health Systems “A Matter of Balance:  Second session starts May 28th – July 16th from 1:30 TO 3:00.  Township Four:  May 31 from 1:30- 3:00 - Window Box Herb Garden with Jeb Thompson from Township Four – class cost $25.00 per person.  Dotted Vintage Art Class- March 26th- “Rock Your Art” 6 seniors attended and got creative with their rock art.  Spousal Grief Support Group – Tuesday, April 16th – 3 people attended, went well, great conversations were had, next meeting will be May 21.

Youth Programming:  Youth/Family events:  Bunco- May 11th from 6-8.

Intergenerational Program:  Mother’s Day Paint and Tea Party – May 11th 1-4 with Jeannie Compter.  Beach Yoga, June 23 8-9 and will run 10 weeks with Dolores Mannix. 
Director’s Report:  Staff Update= Full.  Tyler Shepard, Tanner Shepard, Nic Nicotra, BomBee Lahart, Luke Patella, Amelia Reiss are all on board for the summer.  CIT:  Jack O’Brien, and Keirnan Conway.  Kim tells us that she does not have anyone to help Sully to do yard work yet.  Billy Gop is trying as well to find someone who wants to earn $15.00 per hour.

Parks:  Tommy Quirk has Tillitson Park up and running for the Baseball season.  Kim states that Athletic Director from LMMHS – Chris Hunt is a pleasure to work with.  Cal Ripken practices at Ore Bed on Thursdays and weekends afternoons.

Library Update:  There are few models like LCC and Town Library.  Programming- Literary based- smaller towns- age 5 and under programs.

Parks and Rec’s. Departments / Library can Fundraise, donations above $147,000.00 is giving to the Town- so programs are offered free of charge. 
LCC is doing the Community Garden however the Library is not.  Kim is asking Chris Ketchen about why LCC cannot fundraise and the Library can, even now being a Town department.   

Kim shares with us that Sully is doing well and is back to work and the staff helps him out when needed too. 

                                      Meeting adjourned:  7:16 pm

                                                                Respectively submitted,

                                                            Francie Sheehan Sorrentino
